

"So then, just as you received Christ Jesus as Lord, continue to live your lives in him, rooted and built up in him, strengthened in the faith as you were taught, and overflowing with thankfulness. Colossians 2:6-7

HOME BULLETIN for Thursday, October 17, 2024

IN THE NEWS:

6th-8th Grade Bible Study

In an effort to strengthen the faith of our middle school students, HCS will be hosting a Bible study for our 6th-8th grade students. Mike De Jong, from Fellowship of Christian Athletes, will lead a six-week Bible study. Students will meet on October 23, October 30, November 6, November 13, November 20 & November 27 from 7:45-8:15. Every 6th-8th grade student is encouraged to attend. The Bible study will meet in Mr. Hartbecke's room.

Veterans Day Lunch

Hull Christian would like to invite Veterans, current military personnel and their guest to a special Veterans lunch on Monday, November 11 starting at 11:15. *Please RSVP to the school office by Monday, November 4 if you are planning on coming for lunch 712-439-2273 or email office@hullchristian.com

**we are also encouraging the students to wear red, white and blue on Monday, November 11.

Beyond the Bell

NO Beyond the Bell on October 21.

Meat

We still have some meat leftover from the Rally Day Sale.

Below is a list of what is available. 2lb Pork Roast x 14 - \$10 ea 2 ½ lb Pulled Pork x 5 - \$15 ea

Leaves/Yardwork

The date has not yet been set for Serve Day, but if you know someone who needs their leaves raked or some yard work done, please contact school to get them on our list. Contact Mr. Dirksen at jdirksen@hullchristian.com or call school at 439-2273.

Pictures

Your child's pictures are being sent home with them today.

SCRIP

Order Date Pick Up

Monday, October 21 Friday, October 25

Monday, October 28 Friday, November 1

*NO SCRIP orders the week of November 4

Menu ~ October 21 – October 25

Monday

Hamburger/Cheeseburger, Fries, Fruit & Baked Beans **Tuesday**

Chicken Nuggets, Mac & Cheese, Fruit & Green Beans

Wednesday

Mandarin Orange Chicken, Rice, Fruit & Broccoli **Thursday**

Omelet, Hashbrown, Fruit & Yogurt
Friday

Club Croissant, Goldfish, Fruit & Veggie Tray

*This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

Calendar

Monday, October 21 – Foundation Meeting 12:00

- Volleyball practice 3:30 – 5:00

- Finance Meeting 6:00

Tuesday, October 22 – Board Meeting – 7:00

Thursday, October 24 – Volleyball Practice 3:30 -5:00

Friday, October 25 – End of First Quarter

Saturday, October 26 – Round Robin Volleyball

Tournament at Western

Monday, October 28 – Friday, November 1
SPIRIT WEEK

Tuesday, October 29 – Chapel – 2:50 PM

*wear chapel shirts

Girls Basketball Coach

We are looking for a Jr High Girls Basketball Coach. If you are interested or know anyone who would be interested, please contact the office 712-439-2273.

*OVER

SCRIP News

Did you know that your SCRIP rebate can be applied to Hot Lunch or even transferred to Western. Please contact Teresa if you would like this done for the next payout in March

Dress Warm Reminder

It is only October, but the cold air has arrived. If your child wears a cap and gloves to school, please have them labeled so they do not get lost. Please have them wear appropriate outdoor clothing so they are more "motivated" to go out to recess.

Just a reminder of our school policy 10. Cold Weather Gear

- a. If temperature feels like 30 degrees or below a winter coat, hat and gloves are required to cover exposed skin. A coat, hat and gloves will hang in the hallway to indicate this is required. It will be at the discretion of the teacher for 5th-8th grade students.
- b. Students in grades K-5 are required to have snow pants and boots during the winter season.
- c. If temperature feels like between 30-40 degrees, students are required to have
- a second layer such as a coat, jacket or sweatshirt. It will be at the discretion of the outside recess teacher for 6th-8th grade students.

Absent/Late

If your child is going to be absent or late, please contact the teacher or office first thing in the morning.

Greetings from Western Christian High School!

You're invited to our fall

showcase, Explore Western, on Tuesday, November 19, at 7:00 PM. Families with students of all ages are welcome to attend the hour-long event. Our goal is to share an authentic, relational, and enjoyable experience for prospective WC families as they learn about "Who We Are" and "What We Do" at Western Christian High School.

If you plan to attend *Explore Western* or have any questions, please email or contact Brad Vis

- brad.vis@westernchristianhs.com or 605-359-5704.

